
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

22 December 2023 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 13 December 2023, I have the honour to inform you that I 

convened the fourth Gayap Dialogue of the seventy-eighth session of the General Assembly on 

the topic of “Human Rights at 75: How to realize the promise of UDHR amid cascading global 

crises?”, held on 7 December 2023. 

In this regard, I have the honour to circulate for your information the summary of this 

Gayap Dialogue, highlighting the key insights shared by the participants. 

I count on the continued engagement of all Member States in these important dialogues 

during the seventy-eighth session. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
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Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Represnetatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


